
54.
Appreciation

Mr Roger Dawe

Mr Roger Dawe now concludes six years as Chair of the Strategy and Resources Committee.  During that period, Roger has made a distinguished and invaluable contribution to the Methodist Church at connexional level.  He has brought to the work of the Church his rich experience as a senior civil servant.  With clarity and courage he has initiated vigorous debate about governance, leadership and management in the Church.  This has benefited the Connexional Leadership Team and the Connexional Team (especially the Joint Secretaries’ Group) as well as the Strategy and Resources Committee itself.  His wisdom and Christian commitment, forged in a lifetime as a church member and local preacher, have been called on to help the Church through many difficult and complex matters.  The Conference is greatly in Roger’s debt.
***RESOLUTION
54/1.
The Conference thanks Mr Roger Dawe for his outstanding work as Chair of the Strategy and Resources Committee, and wishes him well in his future life and ministry.

Mr Peter Syson

Mr Peter Syson has chaired the Stationing Committee since its present role was agreed in 2000, and concludes his period of service at this Conference.  Peter’s experience of stationing, however, long pre-dates this role: he was a member of the previous Stationing Committee from 1996 and chair of its Stationing Policy Sub-Committee.  The recitation of these bare facts cannot begin to indicate the huge debt of gratitude owed to Peter by the Conference for his outstanding skill, patience, innovation, attention to detail and firmness in overseeing and guiding the policies on stationing which underpin the stationing matching process.  The ‘revolution’ in stationing procedures and the embedding of new insights into the process, to the benefit of both presbyters and Circuits, not to mention the support of District Chairs and District lay stationing representatives, is in no small measure due to Peter’s single-minded application to this task, which drew upon his rich professional experience and skill.

***RESOLUTION
54/2.
The Conference thanks Peter Syson for his outstanding work as Chair of the Stationing Committee, and wishes him well in his future life and ministry. 
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